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the housing supply exceeded 40,000 per annum – underlining the need for drastic and 

immediate reform to the planning system. More recently, but even prior to COVID-19, 

housing approvals have dropped significantly. Housing completions will, inevitably, 

follow making productivity improvements to housing approvals even more pressing. 

 

The Urban Taskforce called for a COVID-19 responsive relaxation of rules relating to the 

business operating hours and delivery hours which was, swiftly, implemented by the 

NSW Government.  

 

In operation this new operating regime has demonstrated that more flexible business 

practices can be balanced with the needs and expectations of the community.  

 

Feedback from our members and, I understand, Councils, is that there been very few if 

any complaints received during this time. Accordingly, Urban Taskforce recommends a 

more permanent extension of these arrangements.  

 

Extended hours of operation for construction sites. Extended hours of operation for 

supermarkets and the ability to make truck deliveries outside of peak hours will assist in 

easing traffic congestion, as more deliveries could be spread across the day. We 

expect this will be more important than ever as people continue to return to CBDs and 

centres via private vehicles and avoid public transport. 

  

The Urban Taskforce particularly welcomes the Green Paper’s  recommendations 

regarding the abolition of stamp duty and replacement with a broad based tax, 

possibly a land tax, to spread the burden of funding of new infrastructure to support 

housing growth and remove the highly ineffective and behaviour distorting current tax. 

It is important however, to ensure any new tax avoids unfairly disadvantaging the lower 

socio-demographic populace. 

 

The NSW planning system is rife with inefficiency and wasteful costs, involving feedback 

loops and often the provision of unnecessary reports which inevitably give those having 

opposition to development a second and sometimes third chance to frustrate and 

delay required progress. This inefficiency has been brought out in the Productivity 

Commission’s work with the identification of NSW being the slowest planning system for 

every category of development approval for all states on the eastern seaboard.  

 

There are many quick and simple fixes which can be implemented immediately to 

improve the system whilst the longer process of legislative changes is undertaken. 

Shorter term fixes could include: 

 

• An interim immediate reduction to levies and charges 

• Financed, shovel ready, employment generating projects of scale being ‘called-

in’ to be fast tracked through assessment by DPIE and determination by the 

Minister 

• A direction from the Minister to allow a broader range of permissible uses on 

industrial zoned land. 

 

The Urban Taskforce would be happy to provide further details of these on request. 

 






